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Because of the Lord’s great love we are not consumed, for his compassions never fail. They
are new every morning, great is your faithfulness. ~ Lamentations 3:22-23
v We are very grateful for your gifts that made the 2024 grad/groundbreaking possible May 25", Pray
that the remaining $500,000 in cash will come in so that we can build debt free. We hope to begin
building in late summer with occupancy planned for fall 2025.

v Pray for the Multiply Conference in Greenwood, DE, August 2-4. The RBC board meets during this
time, and numerous RBC staff and faculty are involved in resourcing and recruitment events. Pray for
continued close connections with the Rosedale Network.

v Campus is strangely silent as faculty and staff take vacations and play catch up. Pray for spiritual
refreshment and rejuvenation. Thank God that most weekends are fully booked with reunions,
weddings, and retreats which provide a good stream of summer revenue.

v Pray for Darnell Brenneman as he oversees summer staff, volunteers, and contractors. Summer is
also a time for rearranging offices to accommodate the influx of new staff and faculty.

v The two weeks of Choral Camp, July 8-19, are both completely full! Pray for Kirk Kauffman,
director, Liz Yoder, assistant director, Megan McGaffey, program director, Bekah Brenneman,
administrative assistant, and Ken & Jenny Miller, music directors. Pray for wisdom and compassion
for the counselors, crew, and other staff members — that the two weeks will be filled with fun, learning,
and spiritual growth.

» We’ve been praying for more students and working hard to make RBC a preferred destination.
Enrollment projections for the fall point to the largest fall enrollment we’ve ever had! Pray that
young adults and their parents will see the value of choosing to invest in laying firm foundations of
faith at RBC for fruitful lives of Kingdom service.

v Phil Weber, RBC faculty member, will lead our annual TiM retreat on “Essentials of Biblical
Interpretation” on campus Aug. 15-17. The retreat is open to pastors, ministry leaders, Jesus-
followers -- anyone wanting to explore what it means to “rightly divide the word of truth...” Il Tim.
2:15. All participants will receive a copy of Grasping God’s Word, a classic book on the subject.

v Looking ahead to the 2024-25 school year, remember Matt Showalter, academic dean and Heather
Maust, registrar, as they are working hard to schedule classes and teachers for the largest-ever
incoming class as well as plan for winter cross-cultural terms in Canada and North Africa.

v Please pray for smooth staff/faculty transitions. We are in need of a new Dean of Students and
Drama Director. Ellen Byler is coming on as Dietary Assistant and Dion Gingerich transitioning to
full-time teaching.

v Pray for the RD teams for next year: Women’s RD, Clara Weaver, will be assisted by RA’s Brooke
Oakley, Abigail Olmstead, and Alta Horst; Men’s RD Noah Hochstetler will be assisted by RA’s
Jaxon Miller and Chris Yoder.

v This summer we are hard at work preparing the old Choice Books facilities to house the new Rosedale
Trades program. Pray for the development of the facilities as well as the program, which is being
developed by Titus Beitzel, director.



